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MR JOHN SMITH
NEW YORK LOCAL GOVERNMENT OFFICE
NEW YORK, 10010-4046
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Dear Mayor John

My name is Peter Craig and am the newly elected president of the Main Street resident welfare association, including Davidson Elementary School at 141 Main Street. While out visiting my neighborhood, I noticed that the traffic lights are all working properly, but there is a significant increase in the number of traffic and students in the area. The current average of students is 15 children per class, but they are now 20 students per class. With the new apartment complex open on Bill Street, the number of university students has also increased, leading to high traffic on Main Street.  

The safety of our children is our primary concern right now. As such, we are worried about experiencing unfortunate accidents on our roads shortly. The residents are requesting if the speed limit can be reduced from 30 mph to 20 mph. If possible, we will be grateful if speed bumps and police officers were placed at the students’ crossing lanes and schools’ entrances. Since the budget cut was made, we are aware that several employees at the local government offices were let go.

I understand some of the positions that were removed include those of police officers. I have noticed since taking office that the number of police officers responsible for managing traffic at various schools has decreased from 4 to 2.   

As you are aware, most of the schools, including Davidson Elementary School, are located on Main Street. This is where there is high traffic and where we need more than two traffic police officers. There is also Atlas, Venice, and Georgetown neighborhoods, where most of the students are living. The parents of these children are concerned for the safety of their kids as they walk through an area that we believe poses a danger to their lives. Two traffic officers are enough to manage the traffic flow on Main Street, but there are no officers directing traffic at the crossing lanes and the front of the schools. The entrances of schools are where so many students walk on the road going to their respective homes. Because there is no one in uniform, most of the cars are going over the speed limits, which is dangerous to the students at these schools. 

Main Street is currently the only location in the district that has few police officers patrolling every school entrance, and we find this situation to be quite unfair. We request that this issue be given immediate attention that it deserves. Your quick responsiveness to the previous concerns of the city so far in your term of office provides us with the assurance that you will consider our request with urgency. Please review the need for two extra traffic police officers, even if it means on a part-time basis as we wait for a permanent solution to our problem. This will ensure that our students are safe walking to school and back to their homes. Thank you for your consideration and prompt attention.    

Respectfully
Peter Craig
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